Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting held on Monday, 13 September 2021 At 7.00 pm in the Village Hall, Barmby Moor

<u>Present:</u> Councillors Clark (SC – in the Chair), Wilkinson-Mudd (MWM), Emmison (BE), Smith (MS), Appleton (SA), Robinson (KR), Dexter (GD) and Gregory (JG). Councillor Sykes (DS – Pocklington Provincial).

Apologies: Received from Councillor Haynes.

Declaration of Interest from members on any item to be discussed: None.

<u>Minutes</u>: Proposed by BE, seconded by MS to approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 5 August, approved and motion carried.

Clerk's Report:

Covid-19 Awards – BE and MWM agreed to present the awards to Lauren Gibson and Andy Tennant at the Boot & Slipper Coffee morning on the 25 September.

Report from Pocklington Provincial Councillors:

DS informed the meeting about £5m investments in the East Riding. This includes £225,000 for the Francis Scaife Tone Zone; £500,000 for ERYC play parks, £1.1 support towards the community for Covid-19. The A1079 roundabout at Wilberfoss, investigations have commenced and a feasibility study. Free compost is available at the Gliding Club on the 28 September at 5 pm. Environmental Services Officers are looking into improving the litter problem at both Pocklington and Market Weighton. New bin collecting dates have been reorganised, with every ER householder issued with an identity card for using the Household Waste Recycling Centre. This is because 20% of people using the tip live outside the ER.

BE mentioned that the staff at the centre are not very helpful, DS will look into this.

Matters arising from previous meetings:

Play Park – Rospa report has been circulated, concluding that the equipment has only low risk problems. Clerk to ask R. Westmoreland to be careful strimming around the wooden supports, and BE will treat the small slide with wood preservative. Members have seen the new signs for the PP and decided on a white background. Also to confirm the equipment is for use by 12 year olds and under.

Community Speed Watch — clerk received a complaint from a local resident about the speeding traffic in Main Street, especially when the CSW team are not in action. BE confirmed there are now 10 members in the team, there is also a new Police Inspector and Police checks have been carried out in the village at regular intervals.

Traffic survey and speed reduction in village and Sutton Lane — a new traffic survey commenced last week, and will take several weeks for the results. BE has emailed Nicola Moger of Traffic Management asking for data information on the speed and type of vehicles using Main Street. T. Bovingdon has submitted petitions to Highways/Traffic Management. Flat Lane corner — correspondence confirming vehicles are still mounting the kerb. SA suggested that if vehicles did not park on the opposite side of the junction and further along, there will be more turning room for vehicles entering Flat Lane. Suggest this to Mr. Boulby.

Village Celebration/Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 2022 and Birthday Honours — SC will get in touch with the Boot & Slipper and Community Groups to make arrangements for a village celebration. Need to apply for grants from ERYC and road closure.

Litter Bin, Keldspring Lane – has been installed, members happy with the site.

Beck Maintenance – maintenance plan received from Environment Agency, have been forwarded to Roger Westmoreland.

Tree works – willow trees to be pruned 26 and 27 October.

St. Catherine's Church, cremated remains area – BE confirmed no further update from the church warden. Members asked if the works can be completed during this financial year. Clerk to ask if members of the PCC can attend the next PC meeting.

Briarsfield parking – BE requested on-site meeting with ER Housing.

Planters – Clerk had an on-site meeting with Teresa Bovingdon with proposed planter sites being near the new seat at Keldspring Lane, and the triangle verge outside West End bungalows. Members happy with the proposals.

Village Hall – clerk to contact VH committee for their views on a new screen.

102 Squadron Reunion – successful Re-Union weekend and wreath laying. BMPC received a plaque from the 102 Squadron which is to be erected in the VH.

Neighbourhood Development Plan – SC confirmed the Planning Department has asked that the plan be simplified as too much information, and be split into 3 documents. NDP meeting planned for November.

Invoices:

Andy Ross (cleaning bus shelters August x 4 weeks) - £60.00.

Roger Westmoreland (grass cutting August) - £468.00.

Vivien Cox (Salary) - £1236.00.

HM Revenue & Customs (Clerk's tax) - £309.00.

Graham Puckering – (painting/wood staining 4 x seats) -£160.00.

Playsafety Ltd (Rospa inspection of play equipment) - £86.40.

SA proposed to approve the invoices for payment, seconded by GD and carried.

Receipts – Precept from ERYC (2nd payment) - £12119.50.

Total amount in Bank as from 1 September 2021 – £49854.37.

Plans:

Mr. J. Elliot, Wikiup, Main Street – Fell T1 Birch (Ref: 21/03158/TCA) – no observations and to leave to the discretion of the tree officer.

Mr. D. North, Oaklea, York Road – variation of Condition 4 (demolition of existing) and Condition 6 (approved plans) of planning permission 19/13486/PLF, erection of a dwelling follow demolition – (Ref: 21/02720/VAR) - members happy to leave this decision to the Planning Officer.

Mr. D. North, Oaklea, York Road – construction of a manege and re-siting of an existing agricultural building (Ref: 21/02435/PLF) – no objections to this application.

Kelkay Ltd, Tarmac Top Pave, Industrials Estate – removal of Conditions 11 (equipment operating hours) and 12 (loading/delivery hours), on planning permission 02/00481/PLF (erection of an external batching plant, use of land for product storage and installation of

new plant and machinery in existing buildings) – (Ref: 21/03184/STVAR) – Barmby Moor Parish Council objects to the removal of Conditions 11 and 12 on this application. This is due to the sound problems and concerns for nearby residents of Barmby Moor, which will be controversial if the business is in use for 24 hours per day.

Planning approvals:

Mr. Lindop, Land W of the Pond, Main Street – variation of Conditions – (Ref: 21/02086/VAR) Mr. G. Wade, Brindley Croft – various tree works – (Ref: 21/02639/TCA) Wolds Engineering, Industrial Estate – erection of infill extension (Ref: 21/01988/PLF).

<u>Cockerill's planning application</u> – letter from Mrs. L. Scott which arrived too late, surprised she had not been informed of the application.

Correspondence:

Briarsfield – request by Mr & Mrs Rimmer for a new lighting column, however Street Lighting informed the road in front of their property is private.

Public Spaces Protection Orders Review 2022 – members confirmed an order needs instigating to prevent dogs in the Play Park.

Horse droppings/parking outside the PO/illegal parking/planters on pavement — email from Claire Pattison objecting to the PC's report in the Parish News about horse droppings in the village. Other points raised are parking outside the PO in Main Street, blocking the driveway of Greenside, plus plant pots on the pavement outside Oak Tree Farm. After discussion with members, SC will organise a letter in response.

Grass cutting VG next to West View— request by Mr. R. Burn to cut grass up to West View boundary, clerk to contact Roger Westmoreland.

Neighbourhood policing meeting – Friday, 8 October at 2 pm at The Old Courthouse, Pocklington, BE will try and attend.

Any other business for future meetings

Bolders in St. Helen's Square – clerk to report to Highways.

<u>Date of next meeting</u> – 4 November. Request from Village Hall Committee to change night of meetings to Wednesday which is unsuitable for some members. Clerk to ask if we can continue using Thursday evenings.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00 pm.